Date
Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund
Post Office Box 1023

Springfield, Virginia  22151

District Office or High School
Dear Sir/Madam,   

The Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund or Fund was established in October 2001 by family members of the late Janice Marie Scott to honor her legacy as an advocator for youth and a supporter of community services within the Greater Metropolitan Area of Washington, DC.  Mrs. Scott was among the 125 individuals who perished in Pentagon on September 11, 2001 when terrorists crashed American Airlines Flight 77 into that building.   As we prepare to observe the 12th year of this tragic event. I take great pleasure to announce that the Fund has awarded $260,950 in scholarships to 101 recipients since its inception.

This significant milestone could not have been achieved without the staff disseminating timely guidance each year to the district offices and high schools within the fifty states and the District of Columbia.   This repetitive action will no longer occur after this high school academic year of 2013/2014 unless a change or changes should occur in the scholarship program. Modifications have been made to the enclosed application and criteria sheet which will allow continuous use of these documents.  The number of scholarships will range each year from three to six.  The amount of each scholarship will be $2,500.  All scholarships will be issued on a one-time basis and sent directly to the institutions and deposited to the student accounts of the recipients.
The scholarship selection committee will continue to use “Need” as a primary basis to determine the recipients of scholarships.  “Need” is one of four categories used in the evaluation process.  This category has assigned forty percent of the total points used to score the application packets.  The evaluation document for this category is the financial aid document (FAD) as defined in the enclosed criteria sheet.  If a high school senior wants to apply, he or she must be aware of a major requirement change to the adjusted gross income (AGI) on the FAD.  The AGI of a single parent or both parents previously could not exceed $100,000.  This amount has been reduced from $100,000 to $60,000.  
Once a high school senior has determined all the requirements have been met on the enclosed documents, then he or she must complete and submit the application at enclosure 1 along with the other necessary documents as specified on the enclosed criteria sheet.  Both the application and required documents or scholarship packet must be received or postmarked on or before the deadline date of March 31st.  Scholarship packets should be mailed to the following address: Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund, ATTN: Abraham Scott, Post Office Box 1023, Springfield, Virginia   22151.  

Do not hesitate to call or e-mail me with any questions.  My cell phone number is (703) 981-0535 (do not disseminate this telephone number to applicants or parents). The e-mail address is geraldine@starpower.net.   Thank you.

Sincerely,

Abraham Scott
Chairman, Board of Directors
Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund 
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